

**SATURDAY NIGHT LIVE GROUP
STEERING COMMITTEE AND BUSINESS MEETING
MINUTES DECEMBER 11TH 2010**

The Group Chair opened the meeting with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer. The roll was called and the 7th Tradition basket was passed. The November minutes were unavailable and will be presented at the January meeting for group approval.

REPORTS:

Chairperson: John H. reported that he had spoken recently with our landlord and while the talk was productive there is concern with the homeless population on the property and other safety related issues. He is instituting a “STOP” program immediately. This means that the landlord will take responsibility for calling the appropriate authorities in the event of unlawful conduct and trespassing on the property.

Secretary: K.C.C. thanked the group for the opportunity to be of service.

Treasurer Kim Austin was elected our new treasurer. She will have authority to sign checks and make deposits and access the on line banking options of Comerica Bank and all our accounts there.

We barely covered our expenses last month. We were 92.00 over and had a few small maintenance costs, ballasts for light fixtures at 172.00.

Finance Coordinator: Our accrual accounts are fully funded but we need to maintain a basket donation of 5400.00 to 5500.00 per month to stay afloat. The finance committee will be submitting a new annual budget for group approval in January. Jennifer suggested some questions to ask ourselves in our budget planning...What kind of group are we? Are we growing or shrinking? What should our budget look like in the future?

GSR: David G. thanked the group for the great opportunity to be of service and expressed great satisfaction in being involved in General Service at the group, district and area levels.

Intergroup Representative: no report

H&I. Chase requested that the meeting announcements include a reminder to group members to check the many service opportunities posted on the side board.

PI/CPC: no report

Birthday Coordinator: The birthday meeting continues to be self-supporting.

Events Coordinator: New Year's Eve planning is going well. We are looking for people who want to MC the event.

Refreshments Coordinator: Spent 758.00 last month. We had donations of 123.00 for coffee and 75.00 for paper products. Meeting Coordinators are responsible for keeping substitute secretaries informed about where supplies are stored.

Facilities Coordinator

Announcements Coordinator: no report

Archivist: no report

Recording Coordinator:

Speaker Coordinator: no report

Literature Coordinator:

Female Sponsorship Coordinator:

Male Sponsorship Coordinator: 12 slips came in last month. The sponsorship coordinators are planning a Sponsorship Workshop for Jan 15th 2011. There will be speakers and a Q&A session to follow.

Secretary Workshop Coordinator:

Noon Meeting Coordinator:

6pm Meeting Coordinator: no report

8 p.m. Meeting Coordinator: no report

Midnight Meeting Coordinator: no report

Old Business:

There was no old business. The Group chair used the time to inform group about the new suggestion box and read them aloud to the group. "Put cigarette butts in cans!" "Midnight Meeting Sects should be allowed park near the door." "We need new chair people, get

speakers from outside the group.” “MAKE COFFEE STRONGER”

New Business:

Group member Bob M. presented to the group the idea of having John Bradshaw come and speak at SNL. A general consensus was reached to continue looking into the idea. Bob will return next month with a more concrete proposal.

John presented to the group the idea of forming an adhoc committee to look into finding a new material location for our spiritual entity, i.e. A new facility.

The group “brain stormed” with possible ideas about what we should be looking for. John Encouraged ALL group members to participate in the process. If you have an idea just, “Call Me.”

Newly Elected Positions:

Position	Name	Phone Number
Treasurer	Kim A.	568-0330
GSR	Mani	661-3497
Recording Secretary	Randy N.	460-0777
10 am Sun	Lindsey	521-2432
Sun 3:30 pm	By appt.	
Sun 7pm	John C.	417-2646
Sun Mid	Mark H.	247-1850
Mon 6pm	Mani	661-3497
Mon 8pm	Jonathan	551-9725
Tues 6pm	Jonny	415-577-6891
Wed 8p	David G.	
Wed Mid	Frank	824-2043

Fri. 12 noon

by appt.

Sat noon

Tim N.

312-735-3454

Sat 8pm

Gino

What’s on Your Mind?

“NYE event needs lots of help”

“Should members of one sex be able to vote in secretary elections of meetings of the opposite sex?”

The group needs to support the STOP program and keep the back alley safe and clean.

We need to enforce our no pets policy or things could get out of hand.

AA has no opinion on outside issues particularly medically prescribed cannabis.

Meeting was adjourned with the Lords Prayer. Respectfully Submitted,

K.C. C